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Mr. Peter Sun, our Group Chairman, has always been public-spirited, he is also the 
chairman of the Hong Kong Blind Sports Federation.  In the beginning of 2013, 
the Hong Kong Blind Sports Federation organized the first charity event named 
“3rd Hong Kong Bowling Tournament for All Cum 2nd Hong Kong Blind Bowling 
Tournament”, it was well supported by the public, a total of 43 teams joined in, 
KFM Kingdom team was one of them. 
KFM team consisted of 3 members from the company and one member with 
visual impairment from the Federation, led by our Chief Financial Officer, the 
team members actually hadn’t played bowling for 10 years, 5 years and 2 years 
respectively, although we faced teams with professional standard, we played an 
unruffled game and achieved a satisfactory result, which also consists of much 
happiness from enjoying the game, as well as from joining a meaningful event 
which helps to raise the self-confidence of people with visual impairment 
through equal participation in sports training and sports tournament and to 
arouse the public awareness on their abilities. 

 

The event was honoured to have Mr. Lam Woon Kwong, GBS, JP, 
Chairman of Equal Opportunities Commission, Ms. Vivien LAU BBS, 
JP, Vice President of Sports Federation of Olympic Committee of 
Hong Kong, Mr. Kenneth Wong, District Governor of Rotary 
International District 3450 and Mr. Peter SUN, MH, Chairman of 
the Hong Kong Blind Sports Federation to be the Officiating 
Guests at the Opening Strokes Ceremony.  


